
RESOLUTION NO.  2024-34   

A RESOLUTION BE THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF 

BRECKENRIDGE, TEXAS, TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH 

THE STATE OF TEXAS THROUGH THE TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF 

TRANSPORTATION FOR THE TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF STATE 

HIGHWAY 180 FOR A PARADE ASSOCIATED WITH THE 

BRECKENRIDGE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

 

WHEREAS, the City Commission of the City of Breckenridge is in cooperation 

with the State of Texas for the safety and convenience of the traveling public; and  

WHEREAS, the City of Breckenridge requests the temporary closure of State 

Highway 180 and 183 on Wednesday, December 14th, 2024, for the Christmas Parade 

associated with the Breckenridge Chamber of Commerce; and  

WHEREAS, the Christmas Parade will be located within the City of Breckenridge 

incorporated area, and the closure will be performed within the State’s requirements; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE 

CITY OF BRECKENRIDGE, TEXAS: That at the regular meeting of the City 

Commission held on the 5th day of November 2024, this resolution was adopted in 

accordance with Chapter 43, Texas Administrative Code, Section 22.12 to comply with 

the rules and procedures established by said chapter and section. 

This resolution is adopted so that the Christmas Parade may be conducted on 

Saturday, December 14th, 2024. 

PASSED AND APPROVED THIS THE 5th DAY OF NOVEMBER 2024. 

 
APPROVED: 

 
 

________________________________  
ATTEST:      Bob Sims, Mayor 
        
 
___________________________________     
Jessica Sutter, City Secretary     


